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Decision taken by: 
 

 
Councillor Chris Collier, lead member for Innovation, Delivery and People, with 
delegated authority from the Leader 
 

Date of decision: 
 

 
03/08/23 
 

Subject of report: 
 

 
Approval sought to re-procure new contracts with one of the council’s main IT 
system providers – Civica – to provide continuity of service for a number of the 
council’s key IT systems in advance of the current contract end date. 
 

Exempt matter (if any as given under Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 
1972): 
 

 
Open 
 

Key decision?: 
 

 
Yes 
 

Open summary of decision made: 
 

 
The lead member for innovation, delivery and people noted the update on the 
contract re-procurement process, authorised the execution of all necessary 
contractual documentation to conclude the four contracts with Civica for core IT 
systems and delegated authority to the Chief Executive and the Director of Service 
Delivery to undertake any ancillary actions to facilitate this including the issue of the 
tender control form/s. 
 
In accordance with section 17 of the council’s Policy and Performance Advisory 
Committee Procedure Rules, the call-in procedure shall not apply to this decision 
given its urgency. A decision is urgent if, in the view of the decision maker, any delay 
likely to be caused by the call-in process would, for example, seriously prejudice the 
Council’s or the public’s interests. 
 
 
 



Reason(s) for decision: 
 

 
Executive decision to proceed with new contract arrangements will enable continuity 
of service for the core IT systems on which many of the council’s services – 
internally and to customers – rely. 
 

Alternative options considered: 
 

 
• Do nothing – not feasible as contracts relate to key systems required for 

business continuity. 
• Seek alternative providers – not the preferred option given investment in 

Civica systems over recent years and the preference to exploit fully that 
technology and investment, and the disruption (operational and customer 
service) caused by changing so many IT systems at once, and the lack of 
suitable alternatives on the procurement framework. 

• Procure via a suitable framework necessary IT systems via direct award– 
Recommended option to use the Vertical Applications Solutions framework 
to re-procure with Civica, because of familiarity with the suite of products 
based on the existing contract (in place since 2016); various upgrades 
identified in line with business needs; less impact on the end customer and 
service teams; less demand on internal resources for en-masse system 
replacement; financial certainty secured through contract terms, and business 
continuity. 

 
Was an executive councillor(s) consulted before decision was taken?  If so, what 
was the result of this consultation? 
  

 
Yes, support given to proceed as set out in this template. 
 

Does the proposal involve any unplanned expenditure? If so, please confirm that 
you have consulted with the Chief Finance officer and include the date of 
consultation 
 

 
Yes 
 
Date of consultation:…03/08/23…………………………………………………. 
 
 

Signed:  
 
Councillor Chris Collier, Lead member for Innovation, Delivery and People, with 
delegated authority from the Leader 
 
Cabinet portfolio holder 

 
 
 


